
 

 

VACATIONING IN THE 

MODEL Aéé 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT: Paul Winchester 
 

 How did it get to be August already? At the July Board Meeting we discovered 

that it is now time to start thinking about our yearly installation of officerôs banquet in 

January 2017. We will need to have a Banquet committee selected at the next meeting.  

Model A Days celebration is coming up in September, do you want to have a Hubbly 

Race there? 

 At the MAFCA Convention in Loveland we were told that the San Diego Club 

is one of the most active and growing local clubs in MAFCA. Thank you to all our 

members who enjoy attending our events, and thanks to Stan & Judy Boyer, Jim 

Taber, Bud Swartwood and the many others who help to plan and put on the events. 

Many people from the other clubs remarked on our nice Logo and art work on the 

business cards, thanks to Fred Crone for the designs and Dave Johnson for leading us 

through the process. 

 Thank you Vice President Jim Taber, for keeping the meeting in July going 

smoothly in my absence. 

  The Aug. membership drawing is $10.00, congratulations to Peggy Dalby, last 

months winner I hope to see you at the August 12th 2016 meeting, starting at 7pm. 
 

Editorôs Note:  If you havenôt seen the video of our President Paul wearing his Lady era fashions at the Loveland 

MAFCA Amauter night it is posted on the website, youôll get a good laugh too.   
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P.O. BOX 19805 SAN DIEGO, CA. 92159                                                                                         AUGUST  2016 

San Diego Model A Ford Club Inc. 
Celebrating over 50 years of Model Aôing 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  Mark your calendar  
         

AUGUST:  6  Tour to the Hawthorne Machinery Company 

                     12  Business Meeting 7 pm.   San Carlos Rec. Center 

          20  Chula Vista Harborfest Car Display     

   

     SEPTEMBER:  9  Business Meeting 7 pm  

        17  International Model A Day  

        24  Ladies Fashion Tea 

 

  OCTOBER:  3  Board Meeting  

       9  5th Ave. Car Show 

              14  Business Meeting 7 pm 

              15  Tour to Vista Engine Show 

     29  Boo Parade 

                

NO BEARS ALLOWED  



 

 

             QUAIL CALL  
 

Published monthly by San Diego Model A Ford Club 

All articles submitted for publication should reach the editor  

before the 25th of each month.  All articles become the property  

of San Diego Model A Ford Club and are subject to corrections  

or revisions.  Permission granted to reprint articles.   

 

You will find past and present issue of the Q.C. on the website 

EDITOR  
Valarie Basham                    

 9271 Huntington Ave. 

San Diego, Ca.  92123-3124 

(858) 278-6317 

E-mail:dcmomof12@aol.com 
 

WEB SITE 
     www.sdmodelaclub.com or 

www.sandiegomodelaclub.com 

2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN  

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN  
 

Membership     Ed Woodruff             (619) 660-8252 

Fashions     Patty Winchester   (619) 504-4508    

 Refreshments     Shari Hughes            (619) 723-6171 

      Joan Dainer               (619) 440-4245  

Cor. Secretary     Karen Wittkop   (619) 442-5552 

Property     Reen Kotas          (858) 278-8178 

Ways & Means   Dave Francis    (619) 966-9040 

Merchandise     Betsy Johnson           (619) 280-2492 

Rec. Rep.     JudyJo Beardslee      (619) 465-9513 

Defender,      Ray Beardslee           (619) 465-9513 

Mail-box      Ray Beardslee           (619) 465-9513 

So. Ca. Rep.     John Frazee               (760) 729-4865 

Web Master     Dave Johnson   (619) 921-9405    

CLUB MAILING ADDRESS:  P.O. BOX 19805 SAN DIEGO, CA. 92159 

  Model A Restorers Club 
       

      6721 Merriman Road,  

       Garden Grove Michigan 48135 

  (734) 427-9050 

 

E-mail: modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net  

Website:  www.modelaford.org  
Dues are $45.00  per calendar year.   

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
  

PRESIDENT       Paul Winchester     (619) 599-3116 

VICE PRES.      Jim Taber   (619) 447-7801 

SECRETARY     JoBeth  Stelzer (619) 851-9670 

TREASURER     Steve Lovell (858) 277-0216  

TOURS               Stan Boyer   (619) 224-5386 

TECHNICAL      Ian Bowman (619) 261-0185    

PAST PRES.       Dave Johnson         (619) 921-9405    

 

 Board Meetings are held quarterly: see Quail 

 Call for dates and location.  All member are 

 welcome to attend, just let the host or hostess 

 know you are coming. 

Model A Ford Club of America 
 

250 S. Cypress Street 

La Habra, Ca. 90631-5515                                                                                              

(562) 697-2712 

 

E-mail: info@mafca.com 

Website:  www.mafca.com 

Dues are $40.00  per calendar year. 

BUSINESS MEETING HELD THE 2ND FRIDAY   San Carlos Recreation Center 

OF EACH MONTH AT 7:00 PM      6445 Lake Badin Ave. 

          San Diego, Ca.            (619) 527-3443 

The San Diego Model A Ford Club was first founded in 1957 by a few dedicated Model A owners.  Our pur-

pose is to help preserve the Model A, which was in production by the Ford Motor Company from 1928-1931.    

Ownership of a Model A is not a requirement for membership in the club.  Membership dues are $30.00 per 

calendar year.  Membership in one of the National Clubs is mandatory (either MARC or MAFCA) and the re-

sponsibility of each member.  Contact information  to join a National Club is listed below:  



 

 

SAN DIEGO MODEL A CLUB, INC                                                                                                               
General Business Meeting                                                                                                                             

July 8th, 2016 

Start time 7:00 
 

Presidents Report: Jim Tabor filled in for Paul Winchester this month.  We have made a nice 

           bit of money for the club with our club car displays.  Monte Vista $150.00, $200.00 for 

           Lantern Crest and $200.00 at Villa Bonita. 
 

Board Meeting: July 25 @ Dave Johnsonôs house 7:00pm. 
 

Refreshments: Joan Dainer, Thanks to all that provided the great goodies. 
 

Ways and Means: Dave Frances, Thank you to Vern for his donation of a Ford sign and to Karen for the bas

         ket of candles. Also a nice variety of car parts are up to be won. And a $25.00 Target gift 

         card for the door prize. 
 

Tours: Stan Boyer, On our next tour we will be following the Amgen bike route to the Olympic Training cen

 ter. Meeting at the I-Hop at 8:30, leaving at 9. Bring a picnic lunch. Approx. 87 miles The August tour 

 will take us to the Hawthorn Machine Co. with Clyde Marion. 

  

Parades: Jim Tabor, Descanso Parade on July 9 leaving Target at 8:15.  July 10th will be the Eastlake car dis

     play, meeting @ the parking lot at Sweetwater & Jamacha, leaving at 4:00. And the Pine Valley  

     parade on July 30th leaving the El Cajon Target at 7:30. Then the Chula Vista Harbor Fest on  

    August 20th. 
 

Merchandise: Betsy Johnson, If youôre interested in a MAFCA shirt, Betsy has one for sale $35.00. 
 

Treasurer: Steve Lovell, Bills Refreshments, 3.77, Quail Call $98.94, Way and Means $25.00 and Apparel 

         $222.93 total =$350.57.  Updated totals for the Savings and Checking were also reported. 
 

Membership: Til Gallagher joined officially. Joan Dainer introduced her granddaughter visiting from  

  Hawaii We also welcomed Chris and Julie Halter.  51 members were in attendance. 
 

Fashions: Nayola Bieber, Nayola showed off their Loveland convention winning outfits. Arlyn in his fly-

      fishing outfit, complete with an original 1930 fishing license.  And Nayola looked stunning in her 

      1930 New Yearôs Eve outfit. Judy Boyer lent her a ñpools of lightò necklace, that are very special. 
 

Technical: Ian Bowen, Different kinds of heat, that pertain to the engine.  Setting the idle. Water additives to 

        keep things running cooler. MAFCA suggests to flush your radiator every 2000 miles. And Fred 

        won the ñwhat part is itò from June. 
 

Membership Drawing: Peggy Dalby was the big winner of $60.00. 
 

Ect. : Dave Johnson- Dave express his appreciation to John Frazee for leading them to and from Loveland. 

They enjoyed many interesting places along the route.  Arlyn Bieber shared the highlights of the Model A 

Convention in Loveland. A big congratulations  goes to Arlyn for 487.3  

points on his Victoria. And also winning the Jack Patton Award,  

participating in car games, fashions and car judging. Arlyn  

mentioned that he would like to get many of the cars ready for the  

Driving Class judging, so they can participate in the Reno  

Convention in 2018. 
 

End 8:36 
 

Respectfully Submitted JoBeth Stelzer, Secretary 

 

DID YOU READ 

THE MINUTES? 



 

 

TOURS: Stan & Judy Boyer 
 

US Olympic Training Facility in Chula Vista (Saturday, July 16th, 2016) 
 

Ten Model Aôs and three Modernôs left the IHOP parking lot at Fenton Pkwy. around 

9:00am. (2 met us at the training center in 

their Aôs). We drove south on the freeways 

and then on surface streets to Imperial Beach where we stopped to gaze 

and take some pictures of the South Bay Salt Works, seeing small 

mountains of pure, white salt and the outside of the processing plant. 

We then drove past the brine ponds where the salt is mined. From there 

we drove to Imperial Beach where there had been a parade and sand 

castle contest that diverted us onto a side street.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then we drove on to the Olympic Training Center 

for a self-guided tour of the facility. The ñCAL 

State Gamesò were taking place and some of us 

saw the archery competition as well as the chil-

drenôs archery competition taking place inside 

the large building alongside the outdoor range. 

Afterwards we ate a ñbring-your-ownò picnic 

lunch at a nearby park  After stuffing ourselves, 

we headed out into the back country, continuing 

again on the bicycle route that the Amgen 2016 

bicyclists took.                                                                      

At one point in the trip we had to make a left turn onto a busy road 

just before we were to turn onto Honey Springs Road. A border pa-

trol vehicle coming from the right hand side stopped and turned on 

his flashing warning lights, weôd like to believe,  so that our line of 

Model Aôs could turn left more safely. It was al-

most as though it had been planned!  

 
 


